
 

 

October - December  2018 

Updates from the Director 

 
Greetings WakeMed Volunteers!  
 
We hope this newsletter finds you well and enjoying the new year!   
 
WakeMed has been actively involved in improving the health of our community throughout the 
year.  Our Community Population Health program provided flu vaccines to homeless and under 
served individuals as a part of the ongoing Homeless Grand Rounds Series.  These vaccines are 
particularly important as those in these situations are at an increased risk of exposure, more likely 
to see serious consequences if untreated, and more likely to seek treatment through the 
emergency department.  Around 150 individuals took advantage of the opportunity to receive the 
vaccine at the winter health lecture likely helping to avoid additional flu cases, numerous 
emergency room visits, and possibly saving a life!  Please encourage those around you to also 
receive their vaccination if they have not done so already!   
 
We are very excited about all of the wonderful outcomes of your service over this past year as 
reflected in the 2018 Annual Volunteer Services Impact Report in this publication.  We are so 
grateful to be a part of such a compassionate group of people dedicated to enhancing the patient 
and family experience at WakeMed Health & Hospitals.  
Thank you for giving your time, talents, and service with us and being a part of the WakeMed 
team!  
 

Sincerely, 
Chris Perry, MBA, Volunteer Services 

Director, Guest Retail & Volunteer Services  
919-350-8005 

Those who bring sunshine to the lives of others                            
cannot keep it from themselves.   

 

~James Matthew Barrie  

This edition of the HeartBeat is dedicated to - Geraldine Werner  
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The President’s Report 

Greetings             
Volunteers! 

I trust you've all had 
special time with 
family and/or friends 
during November and 
December, enjoying 
whatever traditions or 
holidays you 
celebrate.  

As we bid the season of giving "goodbye," we 
can't forget the gifts you give all year long.  You 
give back to our departments through the act of 
volunteering and supporting programs and 
service through the funds raised by the volunteer 
organizations. Through sharing of your time and 
talents, regardless of where you serve, you have 
had positive impacts and outcomes for our 
patients, families and staff.  Thank you! 

The board has accomplished many items on our 
agenda this year.  We have been busy consider-
ing where we need change, strengthening, and 
how we can better serve you, the volunteers.  The 
various committees are working on each of their 
areas, discussing how better to represent the 
hospital and serve the community. 

The Raleigh and Cary Boards have been meeting 
twice a year, getting to know each other better, 
and our executive committees meet monthly. 
Working together, sharing and planning for the 
future has strengthened and unified us, both 
serving the same purpose, because . . . "WE ARE 
WAKEMED! ! !" 

I am excited to serve as your president again in 
2019, and look forward to a New Year full of 
promise!  Please don't hesitate to get in touch if 
you would be interested in serving on our board. 

Respectfully Yours, 
Rosemary Driver, President 

Raleigh Volunteer Board of Directors 

Happy New Year !!!  
 
I hope everyone had 
a great Holiday 
Season.  The Cary 
Volunteer Board is 
looking forward to a 
very productive New 
Year ! 
 
Cary Volunteers are 
welcome to visit one 
of our meetings and 
become more involved with the service and 
fundraising projects we sponsor.  Our meetings 
are held the 4th Wednesday of the month from 
10-12 am.  Please let the Volunteer Office know 
before the meetings if you would like to attend. 
 
Our Threads Committee ( formerly Huggables) 
has been working to provide Huggables, lap 
robes and other items of comfort to each 
department at the Cary Hospital.  Many thanks 
to all the Community Sewers who make the 
wonderful items that make our patients smile.  
The Threads Committee would love to have 
help with distribution of items (this can be done 
before or after your regular Volunteer Shift).  
Our sewers love to have contact with Volun-
teers.  If you would be interested in spending a 
small amount of time with a sewing group, 
please contact Laura or Zee in the Volunteer 
office. 
 
Thank you for all you do for our WakeMed Cary 
Community.   
 

The gift of your time is indeed priceless. 
 

WE ARE WakeMed! ! !  
 

Respectfully Submitted 
Susan Alvey, President 

Cary Volunteer Board of Directors 
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Trunk or Treat,   
A Scary Hospital Family Event 

We DID it! 

The Cary Volunteer Board hosted our 1st Trunk or 
Treat that was held in the parking lot at WakeMed 
Cary Hospital on October 30th from 6-7:30pm.   

Our main goal was to provide a safe Halloween 
trick or treating experience for children with the 
help of the Cary Police Department.  The weather 
was perfect for the event.   

We had 11 different departments displaying their 
creativity by decorating their cars and dressing up 
in costumes.  The Imaging Nurses Department 
won “best decorated” trunk.  

Since this was our first attempt at this type of 
event, only staff and volunteers were invited.  With 
the success of this event, next year we plan to in-
vite the local Cary community.  So save the date of 
October 29, 2019. 

Special thanks to the Cary Volunteer Board, the 
Junior Volunteers, our dog volunteers and all who 
participated to make this such a success. 

See you next year. 

The Events Committee 
Lois Dziedzic 
Cindy Larsen 

Nancye Slagle 
 

 

Volunteer Services Updates 

 
Thinking of you 

 

WakeMed Cary Hospital 
 

Bunny Thompson 
Ivy-Lynn Jackson 

Grace Perey 
Linda Kalnis 
William Park 

 

Our Sympathies to: 
 

WakeMed Cary Hospital 
 

Barbara King - loss of a loved one 
Tina Smith - loss of a loved one 

 

In Memory of Our Volunteers 
 

Geraldine Werner - “Gerry” as she was fondly 
known was a volunteer on the 3W Medical 
Surgical Patient Care Area from June 2010  
until October 2017.  She contributed over 750 
hours to WakeMed during her time volunteer-
ing at the Cary Hospital. 

 

Congratulations to: 
 

Rosemary & Sherman Driver who will be        
celebrating 50 years of wedded bliss on            

February 18.   
 
Ann Brown on achieving the Certified Patient  
Experience Professional Certification from the 
Patient Experience Institute.  At the PEI, we 
remain committed to serve as a resource for 
healthcare organizations.  At the PEI, we see 
patient experience as “the sum of all interac-
tions, shaped by an organization’s culture that 
influences patient perceptions across the con-
tinuum of care”.   
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Raleigh Campus 
Sharon Lies 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

My name is Sharon Lies and I am a Guest  
Ambassador at WakeMed Raleigh Campus.  
I've been an ambassador for over 3 years and 
I love what I do, because I’m a people person.  
It's so great to be a helping hand to people that 
come into the hospital to see a love one at 
their most vulnerable state.   

Sometimes the hospital gets overwhelming in 
size; so if I can show someone around and 
take that anxiety off their shoulders; what a 
great feeling for me.  Helping people is a great 
feeling for them but a lot more for me.   

The ambassadors I work with are now my fam-
ily.  We get along so well and look forward to 
seeing each other every week. We have a 
great connection and we have fun also. 

WakeMed plans an annual luncheon for us 
and really appreciate what we do.  I can't im-
agine what they would do without us.   

If you are a person who likes to lend a helping 
hand and get more out of it yourself - this is the 
opportunity for you!  Come join us today, you 
won't be disappointed. 

 

Volunteer Spotlight  

Cary Hospital 

Karen Nolan 

My experience at WakeMed has been great!  I 
have met so many passionate people and 
have had so many unique experiences.  Every-
one has been very helpful and encouraging 
during my learning process.  The staff at Vol-
unteer    Services is very open and willing to 
listen to my concerns or suggestions, and has 
made my experience working here even better.  
I  also feel like I have had a positive impact on 
the community through my work here.  By   
volunteering to work with the Friendly Face 
Cart, I have brought many patients, who are 
going through tough times, a little bit of sup-
port.  Talking to the patients and seeing their 
faces light up when they receive the amazing 
blankets, shawls, and pillows we bring them 
makes me feel great as well.  

One other thing I loved about volunteering with 
the Friendly Face Cart was the learning experi-
ence.  I am interested in pursuing a career in-
volving health care, and being able to work in a 
hospital exposes me to how they function and 
the rules you need to know to work in one!   

Overall, my experience working here has been 
very informative and interesting!  To any per-
son interested in entering the medical field who 
wants to learn about the setting where they 
would be working, I would suggest working 
with Volunteer Services at WakeMed! 
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Volunteer Services Update 

 
Veterans Day - November 11, 2018 
 
We would like to recognize and honor our 

WakeMed volunteers who have proudly served 

or are serving in the United States Military.  

Your selfless service for our country is admired 

and much appreciated. 

 

WakeMed Raleigh Campus 

 

Tyrone Allen – U.S. Navy 

Wyatt “Budd” Coggins – U.S. Navy 

Reid Craft – U.S. Air Force 

Cynthia Cruell – U.S. Army 

Robert Gelinas – U.S. Air Force 

Ed Goetz – U.S. Army 

Philip Greco – U.S. Marine Corps 

Melissa Horton – U.S. Army 

Frank Johnson – U.S. National Guard 

Norman LaRusch – U.S. Army 

Susan Legatowicz – U.S. Air Force 

Blanche Malinoski – U.S. Army 

Holly McCoy – U.S. Army 

Ada Menser – U.S. Army 

William Miller – U.S. Army 

Epi Pazienza – U.S. Navy 

 

WakeMed Cary Hospital 

 
Bill Ayars – U.S. Navy 

Ronald Bostick – U.S. National Guard 

Joe Esmond – U.S. National Guard 

Prentice Faircloth – U.S. Air Force 

John Grau – U.S. Army 

Sol Holcher – U.S. Army 

Robert Lukaszewski – U.S. Navy 

Bob McAllister – U.S. Air Force 

Bill Park – U.S. Army 

Ernie Parker – U.S. National Guard 

Bob Rafferty – U.S. Navy 

Jim Ryals – U.S. Air Force 

Jeffrey Schmitt – U.S. Marine Corp 

Mike Schuler – U.S. Navy 

Drew Smith – U.S. Air Force 

Leo Stander – D.O.D. 

Thomas Trochum 

Carolyn Wiggins – U.S. Navy  
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Holiday Donations & Toy Drive 

Each year, the community rallies in support of the 
pediatric patients here at WakeMed Children’s 
Hospital by donating gifts and toys to share with 
children in the hospital during the holidays.  Our 
Annual Children’s Toy Drive held on December 7th, 
15th and 22nd were great successes!  We’d like to 
thank all the  individuals and companies who do-
nated toys to our toy drive.   

 

Abbie Howell (Raleigh Junior Rollers) 

Alig Edelen 

Allison Henrich  

Amy Brown 

Amy Greksa 

Anita Boonen 

Ann & Kyle Brown 

Aranzazu Conklin 

Ben Jackson 

Bernetta Butler 

Beth Barger 

Brenda Yarbrough 

Brianna Lucas (Med Fusion) 

Cameron Hardesty (Wallace Pierce Law, PLLC) 

Camey Reid 

Casey Pacheco (Alliance Behavioral Healthcare) 

Charles Cadwell (Baebies Inc) 

Cheryl Brelsford 

Christi McCloud 

Christina Spiotto 

Dan Yarosh (PetSmart) 

Dave Rose (Deep South Entertainment) 

David & Kim Garwood 

David Parker (Canstellation Advisers) 

Deanne & Rowan & Shannon 

Derek Osewalt (FC Supporters Club of Raleigh) 

Devin & Phyllis Paullin 

Edith Debram (Beta Lambda Sigma Philos) 

Emma Killough (Scentsy Family) 

Enloe National Art Honors Society 

Eric Green / Cassandra McBurrough 

Eric, Stacie & Lilly Sauls 

Erin Stone (Fuquay Varina HS Student Council) 

Eva Holland (Apple Crabtree Mall) 
 

Isabelle Visocan (Kerr YMCA) 

Jane Flanagan (Wakefield HS) 

JC & Sandra Peed 

Jennifer Hickman (AT&T Pioneers) 

Jesse Simpson (PetSmart) 

Joanne Henrich 

Jocelyn McGu 

Jody Branch (Lifeway Christian Store) 

John Underhill (Edward Jones) 

Joshua Woodall 

Kaleeya & Sherie Powell 

Karen Tobin (BSA Life Structures) 

Katelyn Paul (Johnson Maserati of Cary) 

Kathleen & James Marks 

Kathleen & Kevin Sheridan 

Kathryn Bradshaw 

Katlyn Hays (Starbucks) 

Kim Cole (P&E Property Consulting Group) 

Kimberly Hicks 

Lauryn Creech (Helmets for Tyler) 

Leah Kirby (LJB Inc) 

Leonel Nino 

Levi Family 

Linda Boyle 

Lindsay Kimbrell 

Lynne Raha (Old Raleigh Ladies Club) 

Margaret Reid 

Mary Stevens 

Maureen Perlette 

Melissa Rohrer 

Murtaza Parekh 

National Science Honors Society (Heritage HS) 

Noel & Christie Barker 

Nubia Williams 



 

 

PAGE 13   

A Big Thank You To . . .   

 
Thank you to all those who assisted with our 
Annual Children’s Toy Drives. 
 
 

Raleigh Campus 
Ann Brown 

Brenda Yarbrough 
Carly Britt 

Ebtisam Megahed 
Ganesh Tangella 
Kamalika Dass 

Karin Beaty 
Mana Aoi 

Mary Hood 
Rhonda Zillmer 
Sabrina Hurtado 

Tatiana Delos Santos 
Vivian Egbuna 

Youmna Elamhawy 
 
 
 

Cary Hospital 
Abby Gorman 
Cindy Larsen 
Harliv Kaur 

Robert McAlilister 
 
 
 

WakeMed North Hospital 

Brenda Yarbrough 

Carol Cox 

Mary Hood 

Sarah Cooper 

 
 

 
Toy Drive Donations cont’d 
 
 

Olivia Kehoe 

Paul Dumlao 

Paul Nunziato 

Paula Hales (Archer Lodge MS Band) 

Rarleigh DeSoto 

Rob & Sonya Coene (Riley's Rainbow's) 

Robert Wilson (FSU) 

Rori Phelan 

Sal Lombardo & Robert Sumrell 

Sarah & Emma Gray LeCourt 

Sarah Hudson 

Sarah Stone (French West Vaughan) 

Shari & Eric Labian  

Sharon Porter 

Shevani Menton (Door2Door Santa) 

Stephanie Wilson (St. James UMC:) 

Susan Weiss 

Sydney McCoy (Miss Apex/NC Queen) 

Tara Page 

The Kane Family 

Thomas Haugh (WM Hospitalists) 

Tim Blough 

Tina Brodie (Sisters Inc.) 

Todd Fleetwood (Training for Warriors) 

Todd Henderson (Parkside Restaurant) 

Tom Brown (Enpuricon Inc.) 

Tonia Richardson (State St. Community 
Church) 

Victoria Petty 

Vinetta Bell 

Walter Bright 
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Sewing Contributions / Donations 

 
The efforts of our talented sewing volunteers 
benefit WakeMed Health & Hospitals by 
providing us with beautiful handmade items 
made especially for our patients – young, old, 
big and small.  These gifts, made with such 
love and attention to detail, adds a dimension 
of care and comfort that is second to none. 
 
 
 

WakeMed Raleigh Campus 
 

12 Oaks Boomers 
Cary Senior Center 

Chris Bowyer (Ryans Case for Smiles) 
Darren Burns 

From Ewe to You 
Gail Rasdorf 
Heart2Heart 

Holly Bazemore (NC Assoc of CPA) 
Jan Lattimer 

Janet Jennings 
Jill Lattimer 

Joan Byrd (TOL - Garner) 
Judy Heintz 

Kraft Family YMCA 
Lisa Matthews 
Lynn Rhoades 

Melissa Cassidy 
Merrilyn Allen 

Mildred Chavis 
NRCC Stitchers 

Pat Nobles 
Peggy Smith 
Project Linus 

Rose Ilmberger 
Slip Stitch Sisterhood 

Tara Speed 
The Comfort Project 

Threads of Love 
Vinetta Bell 

William Overton 

 
 

WakeMed Cary Hospital 
 

Ann Foster Work Group 
Carolina Preserve Yarn Spinners 

Cary Blanketeers 
Cindy Larsen 

Colonial Baptist 
Corner Stone Presbyterian 
Covenant Christian Church 

Debbie Wood 
Garner "On the Mend" 
Garner Senior Center 
Harriet Kelner Group 

Holly Springs Newcomers 
Hindu Society NC 

Kraft YMCA Sewing Group 
Krembrandt 

Linda Zazzeri 
Marilyn Knittel 
Melvin Perkins 
Nancy Brearey 

Crafting Blessings - NHB 
Pam Ayars 

Spring Arbor 
Susan Tapp 

Waters Group 
Winters Group 

 
 
 
 

Please help us keep your groups current.  If 
there has been a change in membership of 
your particular group, please inform your re-
spective offices.   

For the Raleigh Campus, please call        
919-350-8293 or email 
caallen@wakemed.org.   

For the Cary Hospital, please call             
919-350-2363 or email                             
zgraham@wakemed.org.  Thank you.  
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WakeMed Raleigh Campus 
 

1st Uniform Sale 

 Tuesday, February 12, 2019 
 Andrews Center, 7 am - 4 pm 
 

Dillard's Sale 

 Wednesday, April 17, 2019 
 Andrews Center, 7 am - 4 pm  
 
 

WakeMed Cary Hospital 
 

1st Uniform Sale  

 Tuesday, February 26, 2019 
  Conference Center, 7 am - 4 pm 
 

Dillard's Sale 

 Wednesday, April 3, 2019 
 Conference Center, 7 am - 4 pm 

 
 

 

WakeMed North Hospital 
 

1st Uniform Sale  

 Wednesday, February 27, 2019 
  3rd Floor Conference Room, 7 am - 4 pm 
 
 

 

Calendar of Events 

 

 
WakeMed Raleigh Campus Tour  Dates 

 
 Tuesday, February 19, 2019 
 Volunteers Services, 1 pm 
 
 Tuesday, March 19, 2019 
 Volunteer Services, 1 pm 
 
 No tours for month of April 
 
To register, please call 919-350-8293 
 
 
WakeMed Cary Hospital Tour Dates 

 
Monday, February 4, 2019 
Volunteers Services, 6 pm 
 
Thursday, February 21, 2019 
Volunteer Services, 10 am 
 
Monday, March 11, 2019 
Volunteer Services, 10 am 
 
Thursday, March 24, 2019 
Volunteer Services, 6 pm 
 

To register, please call 919-350-2363 
 
 



 

 

 

 

Department of Volunteer Services 

3000 New Bern Avenue 

Raleigh, NC 27610-4465  


